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Members, Board of Trustees: 
 

NAMING OF UNIVERSITY FACILITY: 
SOCCER COMPLEX 

 
Recommendation:  that the Board of Trustees approve the official naming of the new soccer 
complex at the University of Kentucky located on Alumni Drive as the “Wendell & Vickie Bell 
Soccer Complex.” 
 
Background:  Wendell and Vickie Bell have contributed a significant gift for the construction of 
the new complex. In addition, they are long-time, committed supporters of many Department of 
Intercollegiate Athletics programs.  They are Presidential Fellows, having contributed both to the 
University and the Department.  The Bells are dedicated UK sports fans, attending dozens of 
events each year.  Ms. Bell, who serves as a Community Advisory member on the Board of 
Trustees University Athletics Committee, is a devoted supporter of women's soccer, basketball, 
volleyball and rifle.  
 
The Committee on Naming University Buildings has reviewed the request and found it to be in 
compliance with university policy Administrative Regulation 9:5 and recommends approval of 
this name designation. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Action taken:  Approved  Disapproved  Other ______________________ 


